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No-one is born hating another person because of the color of his skin or his background or his 

religion.  People learn to hate and if they can learn to hate, they can be taught to love for love 

comes more naturally to the human heart than it’s opposite.                                                                                                                  

              Nelson Mandela                                                                             

The Death of Queen Elizabeth II 

 

The very sad news of the Queen’s death yesterday has cast a big shadow over this week and next. It has 
been a shock for the whole country, and really is the end of an era. The Queen has been ever-present in 
our lives, a link back to the days of World War II, the embodiment of Britain, and possessing incredible 
integrity, sense of service and duty. As Queen, she has reigned during momentous events, including the 
end of the British Empire, the Cold War, and witnessed Britain joining the EU and leaving again. I sus-
pect that older generations might be more affected than students in school: however, we will be alert and 
supportive for any students who are upset, or for whom the Queen’s passing triggers memory of a loss in 
their own family.  

The Queen was an incredibly respected figure in Britain and around the world. This respect was earned 
by a lifetime of service to others, her values, and the stability she has provided. Respect is a very im-
portant concept here in Clyst Vale; we made a tiny contribution by holding a two minutes’ silence today. 

Just to confirm, there will be no school closure during the ten-day mourning period. If the Queen’s state 
funeral occurs on a weekday, then there could be a school closure for that day only (date still TBC). If it 
occurs on a weekend, there would be no closure as a sort of “day in lieu” on the next working day; it’s 
not the same as a Bank Holiday. 

For Broadclyst residents, a Book of Condolence will be opened at the Parish Church from noon today 
(Friday). The Church will be open from 09:00hrs to 19:00hrs daily during the period of mourning. Floral 
tributes can be left on the village green (behind the thatched bus stop). A Service of Remembrance and 
Thanksgiving for Her Majesty the Queen will be held in the Parish Church at 10:00hrs on Sunday 18th 
September.  

There is also an the online book of condolence on https://www.royal.uk/, and donations are possible to 
one of the Queen's charities: https://www.royal.uk/charities-and-patronages-1 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

https://www.royal.uk/
https://www.royal.uk/charities-and-patronages-1


 

Welcome to 2022-23 ! 

 

And a special welcome to parents for whom this is their first Newsletter. A quick history lesson – the 
Clyst Vale Newsletter was introduced in 2003, modelled on the Primary School weekly bulletin, as an 
experiment for a term. 763 editions later… You’ll see from this one that it has a few thoughts, updates 
and news from me; plus reports of various activities – wait until the sports season kicks off properly – 
and important reminders. At various times I have suggested moving into the 21st century with a blog or 
something social media based, but feedback has always been that parents like the old-fashioned written 
word. 

There will always be individual exceptions, but I can honestly say that, overall, 2022-23 has started pos-
itively and well. There have been some site improvements, and all the scaffolding has gone (hooray!); 
two improvements important to students are the introduction of a thumb-reader so that they can check 
their balance, and the completion of the boys’ toilet refurbishment in the Giraffe House. We have new 
caterers, and students have adapted well to changes here. Uniform is generally excellent (thank you, par-
ents). But more importantly students’ attitude has been impressive, both in class and outside. It’s early 
days, but encouraging ones. 

 

Summer Exam Results 

The A-level, GCSE and vocational results were both pleasing and encouraging, and a good confidence 
boost. Until national comparative data comes in, we can never be sure how “good” a set of results is, but 
both A-level and GCSE seem to be pretty good. Both are well above 2019 results – the last time stu-
dents sat exams – and there have been some excellent individual outcomes. There is more detail on the 
scrolling news on the website. What is reassuring for students, parents and teachers alike is that we have 
not been adversely affected by the lockdown years, quite the reverse. That didn’t happen by accident – 
I’ve mentioned before the positive attitude of most students, the sheer hard work of my colleagues, and 
the incredible support from the parent body. Long may it continue 

 

WE ARE THE FIRST SECONDARY RRS GOLD SCHOOL IN DEVON !!! 

Apologies for the capital letters, but I am really excited and proud about this. A huge amount of praise 
goes to Miss Watt for her committed leadership of RRS (Rights Respecting School) for five years, and 
thank you to all colleagues and students, past and present, who have contributed towards it. The Gold 
Award is a tremendous accolade, deserved recognition of the journey we have been on, but it is far from 
the end of that journey. We have more to do: our policy framework should reflect RRS more, student 
voice can be improved, there’s much more to do concerning the environment, and post-pandemic it is 
more important than ever that schools stand up for students from minority groups. The intention is that 
the CVCC ethos and the RRS ethos become one and the same. We’re not there yet, but it’s happening. 

RRS is not a magic bullet. It does not mean that every child is an angel from the moment they join Clyst 
Vale. We are a comprehensive school; we are full of teenagers; some children come from very challeng-
ing backgrounds and/or have complex social or educational needs; nasty comments and bullying will 
happen. RRS means that we will promote rights, especially the right to be safe, to have an education, to 
not suffer discrimination. We will educate explicitly about these rights, and seek to prevent problems. 
When problems occur, we will punish individuals appropriately, but we will educate about the rights of 
others. Some students lack empathy, some don’t really understand why being kind is so important; be-
ing RRS means that we will never give up trying.   

The Award is backed and assessed by UNICEF. There is a stringent assessment process, including a full
-day assessment visit and interviews with a wide range of people, including students. There are just 719 
Gold schools in the UK, the majority of them Primary, so we are very proud. Literally the only thing I 
wish could be better is the timing: the first week of term is so full on it’s very difficult to truly enjoy the 
moment ! 

 

 



Reporting 

This year we have made some important changes to the way in which we report to parents/ carers. You’ll 
have a Progress Report each Term, as before, but the narrative report (comments) will now be at the end 
of the academic year. All reports will give more information on curriculum content and levels of attain-
ment.  

Years 7 to 9 each has its own set of knowledge and skills that students need to master. The more students 
master this learning, the better prepared they will be for the next year. On each termly report an attain-
ment grade will be issued for each subject (except C42 and Read to Learn) 

The grade awarded on each termly report will reflect the level of knowledge and skills a student is 
demonstrating. For example, In Year 7, students are graded from 7.1 up to 7.9, where 7.9 indicates a total 
mastery of the year’s work. A grade 7.1 would suggest that a student needs a lot of support to access the 
curriculum. As well as the report, there will be an electronic booklet giving the taught content and 
knowledge and skills a child would need to achieve a particular level in each subject. Parents/carers can 
also use these level descriptors to see what the next steps in learning are and what a student needs to do to 
progress. 

You will now be able to track your child’s progress, as attainment grades for each term will be printed on 
all three reports (it was just once last year). Really important to note: students will tend to follow a ‘flat 
path’. Because the curriculum gets harder, a student with (say) 7.6 on all three reports in Year 7 is still 
making progress. Also, 8.6 is progress from 7.6.  

As before, reports will contain key indicators of students’ attitude towards learning/ behaviour and en-
gagement with homework, with action codes if improvement is required.  

The Summer Term report will be different: it will have a written statement of attainment for each subject 
and a detailed personalised Tutor comment. This will include comments about academic progress and 
effort, personal qualities, involvement in the tutor group, contributions to extra-curricular activities and 
targets for further development. 

 

Kooth 

For new readers, Kooth is available to children and young people aged 11-19 in Plymouth and 11-25 in 
Devon providing free, safe and anonymous digital mental health and wellbeing support on Kooth.com. It 
is totally independent of schools, and confidential. We recommend it highly. If you are interested, here is 
the link to their September Newsletter: September Devon Newsletter .docx.pdf 

 

Staffing Changes 

New Colleagues joining us from the start of this term are: David Ferret, Science Teacher (Physics); Ali-
son Minehan, Teaching Assistant; Alys Nicholson, Teaching Assistant; Stacey Onoyiweta, Teaching As-
sistant; and Luke Thomas, Geography Teacher. 

Internal Changes include Eleni Karastopoli who will teach Maths; Emily Crawford will be Library Man-
ager during the ill-health absence of the current postholder; Emma Gultiano has been appointed Assistant 
SENDCo; and Anna Ruscoe, Drama, rejoins us after maternity leave 

 

New Caterers  

CleverChefs began their contract as our caterers this week. They have made a very good start, although 
(as you would expect but possibly teenagers don’t) there are inevitable teething problems, calculating 
footfall and demand, especially with new products. There’s no doubt that there has been an improvement 
in the quality of products. We’ll let things run for a week or two, and then the student College Council 
will arrange a meeting to give some feedback. 

 

file:///C:/Users/teacher2/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/7L2JUL7S/September%20Devon%20Newsletter%20%20.docx.pdf


 

Staff car park and pick up after school. 

I realise it’s very difficult, but please could parents not use the staff car park to collect children ? It’s not 
that my colleagues rush off at 3.20 and need a clear escape route; more to do with picking up disabled or 
temporarily injured students, access for emergency vehicles or deliveries, and for safety of pedestrians (ie 
students) crossing the car park. Much appreciated.  

 

Cost of Living Crisis 

I suspect that I will be returning to this quite often throughout the year. For many people, and that will 
include Clyst Vale families, things are tough already. The energy price cap announced this week is wel-
come, but things will still get tougher if not as tough as they could be. Finance is a sensitive and difficult 
subject. Each family is different: single income, dual income, fixed income, rent or mortgage, number and 
age of children. Schools (rightly) do not know this information, except maybe the number and age of chil-
dren. So, schools look at across-the-board ways to help. 

The government’s guidance on school uniforms does not come into effect until January, meaning that for 
schools any major changes would be for next September. Among the things we will be looking at this 
term are finding a range of uniform suppliers if possible; reviewing College uniform and PE kit to see if 
the price can be reduced; and establishing a bank of second-hand/outgrown uniform. I wrote about this 
before the summer, asking for donations. I repeat that appeal – if you have any decent quality outgrown or 
no longer-used Clyst Vale uniform please send it in to the AtHoS. (Judging by skirt length it seems that 
many girls have experienced a significant growth spurt during the summer….) 

I’m afraid that most schools do not have hardship funds, and we are no different. However, if you are 
struggling financially, please contact us. There may be ways we can either help or signpost to help. I un-
derstand that this may be difficult and delicate, but it will be treated sensitively and confidentially. The 
best person to contact is your child’s AtHoS. 

You will have read in the national media that the school sector is facing financial challenges of its own. 
We are fortunate in that our energy deal means there should only be tiny increases; we will not be facing 
300 or even 30% increases. You will also be aware that the teachers’ and support staff pay increases are 
not being centrally funded. There are huge protests about this, and like most Heads I am dismayed that 
this was announced after budgets had been set and signed off for this year. However, there is still time for 
the government to change its approach. (Related to this, parents may be interested in the talk of strike ac-
tion. I know no more than you. Both the teaching and support staff Trades Unions are running “indicative 
ballots” on options up to and including strike action. It will all depend on whether the pay awards offered 
are deemed acceptable. I think it’s unlikely that there would be any strike action before half-term at the 
earliest.) 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 

Kevin Bawn 

Principal 







YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YBH Manu Irace-Wilson 

7YGG No permission to publish 

8YMBR Owen Clarkson 

8YTZi Grace Alexander 

9YPNE No permission to publish 

9YSSC Eddie Marshall 

10YDST Kye Buddy 

10YSP 
No permission to publish 

name 

11YMPR Barnaby Baines 

11YNS Charlie Radford 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RDF Theodora Gundidza 

7RTM No permission to publish name 

8RBAT Darcy Dixon 

8RHSP Lili Tipper 

9SGA Shaidon Tippett 

9RZB Aaron Davies 

10RAO Chloe Johnson 

10RMAH No permission to publish name 

11RER Matthew Hill  

11RGG No permission to publish name 

GREEN SCHOOL 

7GMN Sam Hughes 

7GLT No permission to publish name 

8GCMC Bella Tweedie 

8GIM Freddie Norman 

9GABr Freya Shears 

9GDH No permission to publish name 

10GAW Jack Woods 

10GBA Tobias Hill 

11GHE No permission to publish name 

11GSW No permission to publish name 



CALENDAR DATES 

 Do you use Twitter? Then why not follow us @clystvale to find out what’s going on in the 
College community. 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 5th September FIRST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM 

Thursday 15th September Y12 Parents Information Evening (6-7pm) 

Monday 19th September School Photos 

Thursday 22nd September New Intake Evening (6-8pm) 

Sunday 25th—Wednesday 28th September Y12 & 13 Bude 

W/C 26th September (Mon-Thurs) Open Week, New Intake  

Thursday 6th October Y7 Meet the Tutor (4-7pm) 

Monday 24th to Friday 28th October HALF TERM 

Thursday 10th November Post 16 Open Evening (6-8pm) 

Thursday 24th November GCSE Celebration Evening (6-8pm) 

Thursday 8th December Y13 Parents Evening (4.30-6.30pm) 

Friday 16th December LAST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM  (Note Early finish 2pm) 

Thursday 5th January 2023 FIRST DAY OF SPRING TERM 

Monday 13th to Friday 17th February 2023 HALF TERM 

Monday 3rd April to Monday 17th April EASTER HOLIDAY 

Friday 21st July 2023 LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM ( Note Early finish 2pm) 

 



 
Attendance, Absence and 

Requests for Absence 
 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 

subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 
simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 

reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 
 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 
for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 
Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 
 

Medical Appointments 
We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 
appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman/Racheal Long (Attendance Officers) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  



CVCC Vacancies 

We currently have vacancies for the following  positions: 

 

Teacher of Beliefs & Values 

To start ASAP or January 2023 at the latest— we are looking to appoint a full time, permanent 

teacher of Beliefs and Values to join our Dynamic Humanities Department. 

 

Teacher of Art & Photography (maternity cover) 

We are looking for an innovative teacher of Art & Photography at both KS3 & KS4 to cover mater-

nity leave. Starting 10th October 2022 to 30th July 2023. 

 

Cover Supervisors x 2 

Starting as soon as possible, we wish to appoint two enthusiastic, highly motivated and capable 

individuals to supervise whole classes during the absence of  teachers.  

 

The Bridge Co-Ordinator 

The Bridge is our short term behaviour support room and we are looking for a highly motivated 

individual who can act as a role model for these students and support the delivery of a range of in-

terventions whilst maintaining a professional approach. 

 

Invigilators 

Are you looking for a role supporting students, working hours that suit you?  We’re increasing our 

team of invigilators. If you are calm under pressure, have a pleasant nature with good observation 

skills, then this could be the position for you. 

 

Teaching Assistants 

To start as soon as possible, we are looking for 3x teaching assistants to join our exceptional  

Additional Support team. 

Full details for all vacancies, including job descriptions and further information about how to apply, 

can be found on our website: www.clystvale.org/vacancies  

and on the TES website Teaching Jobs & Education Jobs - Tes Jobs  (Search Clyst Vale) 

https://www.tes.com/jobs/


COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  
























